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Memorandum: Lord Mayor 
Deputy Lord Mayor 
Elected Members 

Response to Question Without Notice 

PLANNING / BUILDING DATA
Meeting: City Planning Committee Meeting date: 2 March 2020 

Raised by: Councillor Dutta 

Question: 

Can the Director advise if we only referred to the data on page 276 (Attachment A) to 
item No.19, of the City Planning Meeting of 17/2/2020, to compare the data with the 
current year, can it distort the planning and building data for 2019/2020? 

Response: 

Yes. An application at 48 Liverpool Street, Hobart (Royal Hobart Hospital), for an 
extension to the Hospital valued at $162,000,000 was included within this period 
which would have resulted in a spike of building permit value for this year.  

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY PLANNING 

Date: 10 June 2020 
File Reference: F20/58346; 13-1-10 


